Summary of Minutes
December 9, 2014
The Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County convened in regular session on December 9, 2014 at 6:00 P.M. at the Administrative Office Building in Lumberton, North Carolina.  The following members were present:

Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear, Chairman


Mike Smith, Vice-Chairman


Loistine DeFreece

Gary Strickland


Dwayne Smith

Peggy Chavis

Steve Martin

Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery

Randy Lawson
Brenda Fairley-Ferebee

John Campbell
Also in attendance were:  Dr. Johnny Hunt, Superintendent; Dr. Linda Emanuel, Shanita Wooten, Stephen Gaskins,  Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendents; Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer and Attorney Grady Hunt.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Call to Order:  Chairman Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear.
2.
Invocation:
Ms. Peggy Chavis.
3.
Christmas Cheer:  Ms. Sandi Carter, Arts Education Supervisor

introduced Ms. Sandra Dial, Central Office Employee, who brought holiday cheer 

to everyone. 
4.
Adoption of the Agenda:
Chairman Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear.  The

Board approved the revised agenda.

5.
Approval of Minutes – Open Session:  The Board unanimously
approved the taped open session minutes of November 10, 2014.
6.
INFORMATION ITEMS
A.
Public Comments
None.

B.
Bus Driver of the Month
Mr. Stephen Gaskins, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources, recognized the Bus Driver of the Month:  Ms. Edwina Hogan – St. Pauls Elementary School.
C.
Certified/Classified Employees of the Month

Mr. Stephen Gaskins, Assistant Superintendent, recognized the Certified and Classified Employees of the Month. 

Certified Employee of the Month:  Ms. Bonnie Rogers – Teacher – Rowland Middle School.  

Classified Employee of the Month: - Ms. Wanda Freeman – Teacher Assistant – West Lumberton Elementary School.
D.
Christmas Card Recognition
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction, and Ms. Sandi Carter, introduced the students of the Public Schools of Robeson County who entered the central office holiday invitation art award contest and were winners.  Ms. Carter said every school had entries and 16 were chosen winners.  Each winner was awarded a certificate. 
2014 Central Office Holiday Invitation Art Winners
Elementary School

Jose Eusebio, SPES, K. Kinlaw & M. Laughren

Anna Cauan, Prospect, Lezlie Woods-Jacobs

Sklyer Victoria, Oxendine, Lisa Karacz

Brylee Neville, Pembroke ES, Dana Dial

Brissia Lopez, GG, Betsy Smith

Jaime Aguilar Alfaro, RNES, Erica Maciejewski
Middle School

Glendi Juarez, LMS, Tonya Jacobs

Kenley Oxendine, Fairgrove, Elizabeth Spaulding

Daniel Steel, Magnolia, Malinda McKoy

Phillip Hicks, RSMS, Linda Lospinuso

Deanna Harper, OMS, Crystal Boganwright

Richard McCorkle, LMS, Tonya Jacobs

High School

Gasper Morales, SPHS, Joy McGugan

Jacqualine Oxendine, PSHS, Shelia Godwin

Timothy Adam Lowery, PSHS, Shelia Godwin

Ruth Ross, LHS, Jessica Clark

Monica McKinnon, LHS, Kerry Revels

Tyrent Alford, FHS, Spencer Whittington
Ms. Carter said the student art work is displayed on a card and is distributed throughout the county and the state of North Carolina.

Ms. Carter also recognized Ms. Lisa Regan, Art Teacher at Tanglewood School who retired this December.
E.
.Spotlight on Education
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, introduced the Public Schools of Robeson County’s representatives who gave the Spotlight on Education.  The topic was Lumberton Jr. High School’s October Retreat and the outcomes of the meeting.
F.
CTE Articulation Agreement
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, and Mr. Herman Locklear, CTE Director, presented the CTE (Career and Technical Education) Articulation Agreement for approval.  Mr. Locklear gave a brief explanation about the agreement.  He said the agreement is a partnership between the Public Schools of Robeson County and Robeson Community College that deals with curriculum/courses that students are allowed to take for credit.
7.
The Board set aside policy and approved the Career and Technical Education Agreement.

G.
Union Chapel School Cafeteria Update
Ms. Shanita Wooten, Assistant Superintendent for Administration and Technology, and Mr. Earney Hammonds, Maintenance Director, presented an update on the Union Chapel School cafeteria.  Mr. Hammonds said the time frame they are working with to start construction on the cafeteria is approximately March 11, 2015 and hopefully the completion targeted date is September 7, 2015.
8.
ACTION ITEMS
A.
Financial Report
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented the financial report for the month.  The Board approved the financial report as presented.
9.
Motion that the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County go into closed session for the purposes of discussing certified and classified personnel (G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1)(6), and student transfers (G.S. 

115C-402 and G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1), and to establish or instruct the school
Board’s negotiating agents concerning the school board’s position in negotiating
the price or other material terms in a proposed contract in the acquisition of real

property (G.S. 143-318.11(a)(5).  The Board approved the motion.

10.
Motion to come out of closed session.  The Board approved the motion.

11.
Motion to approve closed session minutes November 10, 2014.  The 
Board approved the motion.

12.
Motion to approve student transfers as presented.  The Board approved 

the motion.

13.
Motion to approve personnel as amended. The Board approved the 

motion.
Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt recommended Mr. Ronald Alford as Assistant 

Principal of Fairgrove Middle School and Mr. Jeremy Demery as Assistant 

Principal of Orrum Middle School.

14.
The Board approved the recommendations presented by Superintendent 

Dr. Johnny Hunt.

Superintendent Dr. Hunt recognized Ms. Angela Faulkner the new principal 

of Rowland Middle School.
Superintendent Dr. Hunt also recognized Ms. Ashley King, an intern from UNCP.

Ms. King is a Communication-Journalism major and will be doing her internship

with the Public Schools of Robeson County under the supervision of 

Ms. Tasha Oxendine.  

15.
Motion to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,
Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear, Chairman
Dr. Johnny Hunt, Secretary
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